Lewis & Clark Conference Meeting
February 23, 2022 at 4:30 p.m.
4% Jug
1001 E 7th St
Wayne, NE 68787

The Lewis & Clark Conference Administrator's Meeting was held on February 23rd, at the 4th Jug in Wayne. The meeting
agenda was posted to the conference website and sent to all school administrators.

President, Mr. Mike Pattee, Allen/Emerson-Hubbard, called the meeting to order at 4:35 p.m. Roll call was taken. The
following schools were present: Allen, Emerson-Hubbard, Homer, LCC, Osmond, Plainview, Ponca, Randolph, Wausa,
Winnebago, Winside, and Wynot. Schools absent: Bloomfield, Creighton, Wakefield, and Walthill.

Mr. Tonnjes, Winside moved to approve the February 23rd agenda, Dave Hamm Osmond seconded the motion. A voice
vote approved the meeting agenda 13 Yea to 0.

Mr. Hoesing, Wausa made a motion to approve the February 23rd minutes. Mr. Uldrich, Hartington-Newcastle seconded
the motion. The minutes were approved as presented by a voice vote of 13 Yea to 0.

Dr. Arlt, Plainview, made a motion to approve the financial report submitted by Mr. Fehringer showing a balance of
$62,858.13. Mr. Hoesing, Wausa seconded the motion. A voice vote approved the treasurer's report of 13 Yea to 0.

President Pattee stated there were no action items and proceeded with the discussion items.

Mr. Pattee led a discussion about having an East Husker Conference/Lewis and Clark Conference Wrestling Meet. After a
short discussion, it was decided to have the Randolph and the Winnebago wrestling coaches discuss it with other
wrestling coaches. If there is enough interest, the coaches can make a formal proposal.

President Pattee led a discussion on having an East Husker Conference and Lewis and Clark Bowling Tournament. There
was no interest as the schools with bowling teams are already competing against each other in other tournaments.

Wayne State College will have a renovation project next fall that may interfere with the conference instrumental music
contest scheduled next year on January 21, 2023. President Pattee graciously volunteered to host the event at Allen High
School if Wayne State College could not host the event.

President Pattee shared that Winside will move down in the rotation for hosting the Vocal Music Clinic as they will be
under construction next year. Allen and Bloomfield will host the event during the 2022-2023 school year, E-H and
Creighton for the 2023-2024 school year, and Hartington-Newcastle and Winside for the 2024-2025 school year.

There was a short discussion on the date of the Conference Art Show. President Pattee reported he would contact Mike
Hassler, the art director, to check with him on the date of February 20th — February 24, 2023. The conference secretary
will work with Wayne State on a contract for the date of the Art Show.

President Pattee handed out a draft of the 2022-2023 calendar. President Pattee asked everyone to look over the
calendar carefully before the next meeting to finalize the calendar for next year.

Mr. Fehringer reported that the conference wrestling meet went very well at Winnebago. Dr. Arlt led a discussion on
how we need to pay Tom Krause, wrestling director, $150.00 as he is the only director for wrestling. Everyone agreed.

Mr. Hoesing reported that the music contest went well.

Mr. Stubbs Randolph reported that the basketball tournament went well and had a lot of positive feedback about Wayne
State College hosting the championship games. He noted WSC went out of its way to make it special for kids.



Mr. Hoeisng reported that the speech contest at Creighton went well.

Mr. Fehringer, said they are ready to host the Winnebago track meet. He will be working with the directors to have
everything ready to go.

The Conference Golf meet will be held on May 2, 2022, at Osmond's Rolling Hills Country Club. Mr. Hamm said they
would be ready.

President Pattee reminded everyone that the next conference executive meeting would be on May 4, 2022, at 4:30 p.m.
at the 4th Jug in Wayne. He also reminded everyone that the music directors meeting will be held May 11, at 2:30 p.m.
Mr. Hayes will contact the athletic directors in regards to the date and time of the spring meeting. The art show will be

held from March 25th - March 28th.

Dr. Arlt, Plainview, made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:30 p.m. Mr. Stubbs, Randolph seconded the motion.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kristie Hayes — Lewis and Clark Conference Secretary



